
         Solid and Hazardous Waste Program 
P.O. Box 414 

Trenton, New Jersey 08625-0414 
Tel. # 609-984-3438 
Fax. # 609-777-0769 

  
 
Ernest J. Kuhlwein, Jr., Director 
Dept. of Solid Waste Management 
129 Hooper Avenue 
P.O. Box 2191 
Toms River, New Jersey 08754-2191 
 
Dear Mr. Kuhlwein:  
 
On December 3, 2007, the Department of Environmental Protection’s Solid and Hazardous Waste 
Program received a request for an administrative action to amend the Ocean County Solid Waste 
Management Plan (County Plan) to include the additional disposal of waste type 10 in the re-
developed original landfill area at the Ocean County Landfill facility (OCLF) in Manchester 
Township, Ocean County. 
 
On April 20, 2005, the Ocean County Freeholder Board adopted an amendment to the County Plan 
in include the revised development plan for the (OCLF) to accept type 13 waste at a filled portion of 
the facility.  The April 20, 2005 County Plan amendment was certified as approved by the 
Department on November 17, 2005.  The December 3, 2007 administrative action proposes to add 
waste type 10 along with type 13 as a part of the revised development plan for a filled portion of the 
facility.    
 
Pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(b)5, the Department consideres modifications of existing facilities, 
such as on-site operational changes, as approvable administrative actions. Therefore, County Plan 
inclusion of disposing waste type 10 (along with type13) in the re-developed original landfill area at 
the OCLF is hereby approved as an administrative action pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(f). 
 
Please note that the approval of this administrative action by the Department shall not be construed 
as an expression of the Department’s intent to issue a solid waste facility permit or permit 
modification for any solid waste facility or operation, or issue any other permit which may be 
required by the Department.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
If you have any questions relative to this action, please contact Najwa N. Ali at (609) 984-9773 or 
email at Najwa.Ali@dep.state.nj.us. 
 
 
    
   Sincerely,  
 
 
 
   Guy Watson, Chief 
   Bureau of Recycling and Planning 


